



**West Leederville Primary School P&C Agenda**  
<http://wlpsandc.org>  
**Facebook: Search for "West Leederville Primary P&C"**

**Date:** 18<sup>th</sup> June, 2019

**Venue:** WLPS staffroom

**Present:** Naomi Wallace, Kat Popp, Aimee Gaffney, Fiona Kelly, Michael McInerheney, Carolyn Finch, Kath Dawson, Judith Curtis, Michelle Moyes, David Lorimer, Sarah Williams, Derry Simpson, Maura Marshall (WLRA), Lisa Wade, Andrew Faragher, Marg O'Connell, Tanya Watkins

**Apologies:** Pete Kailis, Christy Kailis, Ali Jensen, Vivi Constantine, Sarah Woods, Julie Metcalf, Renita Almeida,

**Meeting opened:**

**1. Acceptance of previous minutes**

**Motion proposed:** Sarah Williams

**Motion seconded:** Aimee Gaffney

**3. Matters arising from previous minutes**

**Netball Dress follow up – Kath Dawson**

Spoke to Cheryl Hughes, Cheryl not co ordinating now. James Pratt is. Kath will get the dresses back at the end of this seasons then ask for a coordinator next season.

Judith Curtis – question about who coordinates the netball uniforms for interschool. Fiona mentioned used to be school uniform with bibs. Judith suggested they just wear uniform with bibs for interschool.

**Communications Committee Update – Derry Simpson**

Draft document to Board. Went well. Feedback now being considered and updates made. Notably Class Reps are important means of communication through the school including how the teachers are using them as this can vary. Lots of uptake with the School App as well.

**4. Correspondence**

**No correspondence to report**

**5. Standing items**

**5.1 Principals report: Fiona Kelly**

**PL days 30/31 May**

Letters and Sounds for Lower Primary

Problem based learning with Paul Reed for Upper Primary

Fiona commented on these days with the information as contained in last week's newsletter.

<https://wlps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/Newsletter-8-2019-copy-compressed.pdf>

**Report writing season**

Being completed. Leadership Team to check reports next week.

**Inner City College name**

Bob Hawke College. Now moving on with uniforms and logos etc. Comments as per last newsletter:  
<https://wlps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/Newsletter-8-2019-copy-compressed.pdf>

**Cyber Friendly Classroom Project – Telethon institute**

Fiona has been invited to participate in a reference group on research into Cyber Bullying. Could mean the school is part of surveys etc. Will know more once Fiona has had her first meeting and she will update us in due course.

**Aboriginal Cultural Committee** – see Funding Request below.

**5.2 School board report:**

Judith Curtis gave a brief summary of discussions at the Board meeting - see Board Report:  
<https://wlps.wa.edu.au/school-board-minutes/>

**5.3 President's report: Julie Metcalf****School banking**

It has been asked what the purpose is of school banking and what the school gains from it? Fiona understood it was around \$300 per year but believes that it is of no benefit to school – if parents think it is worthwhile we can do it, likewise if not then we do not need to.

Can Julie check how many parents use this facility? General discussion agreed that if not used then a call will be made to wind it down (with notice to allow for the families that do use it).

**Quiz update – Raj**

Tracking well. Thank you to Julie, Sid, Max etc who are helping. A small committee who are doing a lot of work. Raj would like some proper feedback on the evening. Some discussion on the sound quality last year vs if we have better this year. The school only has limited audio equipment to use. Sarah may be able to help this week. Raj will co-ordinate with her tomorrow.

**Kindy – Thank you**

Kindy wanted to thank the P&C for the boat, purchased after last meeting. Boat currently with Greg Finch for some upgrades.

**WL Residents Association Lake Monger Pelican Crossing – Maura Marshall**

Special time so Maura can go home.

Advice is that a petition can get going, to be presented to Parliament so that the crossing can be in a convenient and safe place. Council has decided to spend \$130,000 on Pelican Crossing at the end of Kimberley Street.

There is also a proposed underpass near Gregory Street to assist with a crossing for the cycle pathway (part of a bigger Perth project). However this does not assist people at the other end of WL.

WLRA propose the crossing be between Kimberley and St Leonards but closer towards St Leonards. This is so that it is safer and also assists students from Mt Hawthorn and Leederville travelling to the new High School.

Petition will be photocopied and sent through the Class Reps for each class to gain signatures. Possibly on white boards.

**Playground update – Andrew Faragher**

3 designs being considered and some revisions being made to 2 of them. Next Thursday a meeting to go through the concepts with the administration of the school. \$120,000 was provided to the companies involved as a provisional budget for the whole project. Right now we are looking at a build time of 8 weeks, implementation in approx. 2 weeks for the first stage.

#### 5.4: Treasurer's report: Vivi Constantine

See attached spreadsheet.

\$113.048 in the P&C accounts  
\$21.452 in the Uniform account

We have approved items for \$19.815

#### 5.5 Social and Fundraising committee report: Sarah Williams

##### **Awesome Arts Stall September – Kat Popp**

Update and call for volunteers.

2 days in second week of school holidays – Tuesday and Wednesday. We have a marquee. We need to turn up with goods to sell. Marg and Kat may run as a craft project but ideally we make things and these are sold for profit. Kat wanted to see if the school can get involved to make something to sell.

Sarah requested a small committee be formed to work on this project through Term 3.

Derry – could be a making experience rather than a sell. Kat – could be a mix of both. But purchasing is easier to get more customers and move them through.

Michelle Moyes has some ideas and will discuss further with Kat.

##### **Movie Night Volunteer Organiser – Naomi Wallace**

Call for new volunteer to organise the next few movie nights. All contacts and jobs listed on timeline.

Naomi will propose screen at next meeting then will put out another call for volunteers when the weather warms up.

##### **Farewell Subiaco Oval**

30<sup>th</sup> June Landcorp demolishing Subi Oval. A farewell event has been planned and Landcorp have approached the school to see if WLPS would like to do a fundraising stall.

Agreed that Year 5's will do a cake stall, Dad's Army will do a Sausage Sizzle? Dave will coordinate this for the Dads Army.

#### 5.6 Grounds committee report/ Dad's Army: Richard Moyle

Nothing to report.

#### 5.7 Canteen committee report: Tanya Watkins

Big thanks to the P&C for the donation of burger patties. They smell and taste great, and are selling really well.

We got a voucher from The Goodguys which we purchased a Jaffle Maker. In addition to sandwiches it's great for "Apple Pies" which are also a big hit at the moment. To begin with we had lots of leftover apples from the P&C also.

Had a new hot water system installed as the previous one was leaking. Thanks to the school admin for sorting it out.

We've been busy in the canteen with lots of sales. We'll have a finance update post EOFY.

#### 5.8 Uniform shop committee report: Kath Dawson

Smart Tags now available for \$2 each. Available in the uniform shop.

5.9 Class representatives report: Derry Simpson

Nothing to report.

5.10 Fathering Project: Peter Kailis

Nothing to report

**6. New business**

**Rochelle Reeves**

**Aboriginal Cultural Committee – event day funding \$2,500.00 – See attached document for further details**

**Phil Braimbridge, Julie Metcalf, Fiona Kelly**

**Trophy Cabinet – see attached document for further details**

**VOTING:**

<b>Aboriginal Event Day</b>	<b>\$2,500.00</b>	<b>APPROVED/ NOT-APPROVED</b> 12 Yes 5 No 5Y 12N
<b>Trophy Cabinet</b>	<b>\$770.00</b>	<b>APPROVED/ NOT-APPROVED</b> 5 Yes 12 No

**7. Close and next meeting**

Close: 8:54pm

Next Meeting: 7:30pm Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> August, 2019